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Notice of Ballot Proposition 
     This is to give notice that a ballot proposition has been approved to 
be voted upon in an upcoming election. The proposed language of the 
ballot is as follows: 
     “Shall Mapleton City Resolution 2017-37, Approved on June 7, 
2017, be upheld applying a Transferable Development Rights Receiving 
Site (TDR-R) Overlay to a 140-acres of property that is part of the 
preserve project located at approximately 1600 South and 1300 East?” 
     If you wish to submit an argument for or against this ballot 
proposition, you must be a person who is eligible to vote in the next City 
election, and you must file a written request with the City Recorder no 
later than 65 days (prior to September 5, 2017) before the November 7, 
2017, election. Such requests must be submitted to the Mapleton City 
Office, ATTN: Camille Brown, 125 West 400 North, Mapleton, UT 
84664. 

Fire Department 
     Fall is fast approaching and with that means Open Burn season is 
once again in affect as of September 15- October 30. If you intend to 
take advantage of the open burn please remember you are required to 
obtain a valid burn permit by going to 
http://air.utah.gove/OpenBurning/form.index.php and filling out the 
form. Keep in mind there are requirements you must follow with a burn 
permit within Mapleton City, which are listed below:  

• Must obtain a valid permit for the specified day/days of 
burning. 

• Done only when atmospheric conditions (clearing index) 
indicates satisfactory to burn.  

• Shall be no burning when atmospheric conditions make such 
fire hazardous. (I.E.) High winds, Red Flag Days. 

• All burning must be done at no less than 50ft. from any 
buildings, structures, or any combustible materials. 

• An adequate water source must be present at all times while 
fire is burning. 

• Only materials that are grown on the property can be burned on 
the property. 

• NO Trash, Tires, Plastic, Mattress’s, Hazardous Materials, or 
any form of Building Materials can be burned. 

• There shall not be any form of accelerants used to aid in 
igniting the fire. (I.E.) Gasoline, Lighter Fluid. 

• Total Fuel area may only be a 4ft. x 4ft. and no more than 2ft. 
tall. 

• All burns MUST be attended at ALL times.  
• Fires must be completely extinguished by dark. 

     If there are any questions, please call the Mapleton Fire Department 
at 801-821-3445 and we will be happy to help. 

Meet the Candidates Night 
     Meet the Candidates Night will be on Tuesday, October 10, 2017 at 
the Mapleton City Offices from 6:30pm-7pm for a meet and greet and 
7pm-8pm panel questions.  Sponsored by the Mapleton Youth City 
Council. 
 

 
 

Public Safety 
     The second year of the Urban Deer program is underway.  Just 
like last year, we would like to see all the harvested deer put to good 
use by residents.  If you are interested in receiving one of the deer, 
please send an email to jjackson@mapleton.org to see the 
requirements and to be put on the donation list.  There is no cost 
associated with receiving a deer, however we ask that only residents 
that are serious about putting the harvested deer to good use be put on 
the list.  We do not want to see any meat go to waste.   
     Mapleton PD is excited to announce that beginning this year we 
will have officers in our elementary schools teaching the NOVA 
course.  This course is like DARE and encourages students to make 
good choices and recognize the dangers associated with drugs.  We 
are excited to have Detective McCoy and Officer Miller assigned to 
our elementary schools. 
     Reminder, with school starting please pay close attention to 
pedestrians, crossing guards, and school zones as we get used to 
having more vehicular and foot traffic again.   

Public Works 
     With summer winding down, it will soon be time to turn off 
outside sprinkling systems. We have noticed that there are quite a few 
residents that are shutting their pressurized irrigation off with the 
city’s shut off valve that is connected to the meter (City valve is 
between the meter and the road). This practice is prohibited by the 
City Code. Each property owner is required to install an irrigation 
box with a separate shut off valve so they can control their own 
system.  Please use only your valve to shut off your system. If at any 
time you tamper with, or shut off the cities valve or meters, you will 
be liable for any damage you cause. The City code reads: 
3.30.090: SHUT OFF VALVE: 
Persons connecting to the pressurized irrigation system shall be 
required to provide and install a valve independent of the city's shut 
off valve with which they may control the pressurized irrigation 
service to their premises. At no time will a person be allowed to 
tamper with or operate the city's shut off valve unless acting under 
the direction of the city public works director. 
     Please contact the Public Works department if you have any 
questions regarding the pressurized irrigation system. 

Utah County Vaccine Clinic 
Thursday, September 14th   from 11am to 2pm 
     Utah County Health Department will be at the Mapleton City 
Offices in the Community Center giving flu shots and other vaccines 
are also available.  You will not pay anything for the shot and your 
insurance will be billed for JUST the cost of the vaccine and supplies. 
Make sure to bring your insurance card. 
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SSeepptteemmbbeerr  22001177  CCiittyy  CCaalleennddaarr  
Sept 4         City Offices Closed – Labor Day 
Sept 6             7:00pm        City Council Meeting 
Sept 8   Moonlight Half Marathon 
Sept 14           6:30pm        Planning Commission Meeting 
Sept 20           7:00pm        City Council Meeting 
Sept 28           6:30pm        Planning Commission Meeting 
Regularly scheduled City Meetings are held at the Community 
Center Building, 125 West 400 North.   

CCoonnttaacctt  NNuummbbeerrss  
Mayor:   806-9106   Library:         489-4833 
City Council:  806-9106   Public Works:         489-6253 
City Administration: 806-9104   Emergency:         911                           
Community Development: 489-6138   Dispatch Police:       489-9421 
Building Inspection: 489-6138   Fire & Ambulance:  489-9421 
Court:   489-7445   Non-emergency:      489-9668 
Recreation:  806-9114   Newsletter:         806-9109 
Recreation Hotline: 367-5069   Senior Citizens:       806-9128 
City Recorder  806-9106   Main Line/Utilities: 489-5655
  
 

Senior Citizens 
Blood Pressure/Blood Sugar Clinic & Senior Luncheon 
     There will be a Blood Pressure/Blood Sugar Clinic at 10:30am on 
Thursday, September 14th, followed by the Senior Luncheon at 11:30am.  
Ribs, corn and watermelon will be served.  Please bring a side dish to share or 
a $3 donation.  We will be learning about the Mapleton Senior Facebook page 
and how to access all information for the Senior Citizen activities and 
pictures.  Come join us for some good food and conversation. 
Senior Gym 
     Monday - Thursday 8am to 11am and 3pm to 5:30pm.  Friday - 8:30am to 
11am and 3 to 5pm.  All Mapleton city residents age 50 and up are welcome 
at the gym.  If you have questions contact gym manager, Peggy Burt 801-
404-4687.   
Senior Yoga   
     Yoga class Tuesdays & Thursdays at 10am. 
Zumba Class 
     Fridays at 10am in Mapleton City's Multipurpose room. 
Senior Art Painting Group 
     Monday 12:30pm to 3:30pm.  Mapleton City provides the easels.  Please 
bring your own supplies.   
Chuck-a-Rama 
     Meal tickets are available at $1.00 each.  When you dine at Chuck-a-Rama 
your ticket is punched and, when filled, you get a free meal.  In addition, card 
holders get a 15% discount on each meal.  Pick up your tickets either at the 
city front office or from committee Finance Clerk, Bob Lape. 

Literacy Center/Library 
     Mark your calendars for October 30th.  The library staff is finalizing plans 
for our annual Halloween Bash.  We will have reading calendars available at the 
library through the month of September.  Come in to get yours and earn extra 
tickets for fun games and prizes!!Story time will begin on September 6th at 
10:30 in the basement of the library.  All preschool aged children are invited to 
attend with a parent.  We want to give a big THANK YOU to Dani Jensen for 
being our story time coordinator this year.  The Mapleton Family Literacy Center 
needs a few more reading tutors for the fall session.  Our semester runs September 
5th-December 14th.  It only requires two hours per week of your time and we are 
flexible with the tutor's schedule.  Please contact Kallie Jackson for more 
information at 801-489-4833, 801-368-4973 or kjackson@mapleton.org.   

EMS Department 
     We would like to thank all the citizens and associates that came out to support 
the Blood Drive sponsored by Mapleton EMS on the 14th of August. We reached 
our goal and received 27 pints that were donated to help save up to 81 lives. 
During the summer months when blood shortage is critical, this will help those in 
need.  We hope to make this an annual event.  Thank you again for all your 
support! 

2nd Annual Founder’s Day Celebration 
     The 2nd Annual Founder’s Day Celebration will be on Monday, September 11, 
2017 at 6:30pm at the Maple City Building.  There will be music and guest 
speaker, Paul S. Whiting who was formerly stationed at the Pentagon.  If you are 
or know a Veteran, please invite them and join us. 

Farmer’s Market 
     Come enjoy fresh produce from local growers, or bring your own produce or 
crafts to sell.  Monday nights from 6:30pm-8:30pm at the City Park through 
September 25th.  More information can be found at www.mapletonmarket.org.  

Recreation 
For more information, or to register for sports or programs available in 

our community, visit 
www.mapleton.org/parksandrecreation.html 

Happening Now 
• Check out our exciting FALL Multicultural Dance Class - 

Students will learn basic techniques & dance movement from 
around the world which may include Latin America, Asia, 
India, and other Western cultures. 

• Online Registration for the MOONLIGHT Half Marathon (see 
below for more details). 

Coming Soon 
• Volleyball registrations start in September. 
• Mapleton Children’s Choir:  COME AND SING!  This is your 

official invitation to join us for the 11th performance year of the 
Mapleton City Children's Choir (ages 8-12) and Musical 
Beginnings/Young Singers (ages 5-7).  I am so excited to begin 
this 2017-18 season! NEW AND RETURNING students will 
need to schedule an audition/registration time for participation. 
 Participating children will learn parts, rounds, canons, 
multilingual, and classical-based music.  I am also excited to 
announce that our Christmas and Spring Concerts will be held at 
the Springville Art City Museum in the Grand Gallery.  There 
will also be an opportunity this semester to do some recording 
in a Professional studio.  I can't wait to hear all your voices and 
look forward to another great year of singing, concerts, music, 
and fun!  WHEN/WHERE/FEES...Musical Beginnings (ages 5-
7) Thurs. 4:10-4:40, Tuition fees: $30 monthly, sibling 
discounts available Children's Choir (ages 8-12) Thursday 4:45-
5:45, Tuition fees: $40 monthly, sibling discounts available 
Location: Grand Ballroom Mapleton City Building For a more 
detailed description check out our new website at 
www.mapletoncitychildrenschoir.com To register or schedule 
an audition time please call, text or e-mail: Heidi Bezzant at 
801-318-0884 or sing.playatdigis.net. 

Community Events 
• Moonlight Half Marathon - Sept 8th. REGISTER online at 

www.raceentry.com.  The race draws runners from all over the 
country.  The thing that makes it unique is that you can start 
running whenever you want. The goal is to be the first to cross 
the finish line after midnight. The catch, however, is that you 
are not allowed to use any timing devices. If you are interested 
in running the race, please visit www.moonlighthalf.com.  We 
are also looking for volunteers to help at the finish line and 
other points along the course.  If you are interested, please email 
http://parksandrec.mapleton.org/ 

• Scarecrow Festival – Oct. 14th.  We will provide the post, you 
provide the scarecrow.  There will also be a giant pumpkin 
contest and scare stories by the campfire.  Visit our website for 
more information. 

• Tree Lighting & Wreath Festival - Nov. 27th.  Start planning 
your wreaths now to donate for Mapleton’s Sub for Santa. 
Enjoy Santa, s’mores & more! 

History of Mapleton Books 
     The Mapleton Historical Committee has 4 books for sale at the City 
Offices for those interested: 

History of Mapleton $40  Early Homes $25 
Photographic Mapleton $20  Folk’s Tales $15 
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